To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
High School Boiler Funding 
Date:
February 4, 2011 

The Cape Elizabeth School Department is planning to install a new boiler at CEHS this summer.  The boiler will have efficiencies that will save the schools an estimated $40,000 per year. 

The estimated cost of the boiler is $ 350,000.  In addition, the Donald Richards Pool would also receive a new heating system at an estimated cost of $29,000. 

I have reviewed several financing options with Superintendent Ken Murphy and School Business Manager Pauline Aportria.  This analysis looked at bonding options, lease purchase options and the use of existing resources. We also considered projections of state school funding over the next two years.  This year the school system is facing the loss of stimulus funds, and next year, I believe that our state valuation will harm us relative to other school systems.  I also have a bias that the Town as a whole should continue to reduce its overall debt load.  Our debt owed as of June 30, 2010 was $22,067,420 and this year we are reducing $2,068,422 in principal. 

About two months ago, the Town discovered that we have more “overlay” built into this year’s budget than we anticipated.  The overlay was $185,000 more than anticipated.  The total overlay was more than $410,000 of which $200,000 is going to be proposed to be spent on municipal capital needs as part of the budget review process.  This future request was identified in the capital improvement program. 
I am proposing that the $350,000 school boiler project be funded with $200,000 from the municipal undesignated fund balance (the account to which overlay lapses) and that the balance of $150,000 be funded through a five year lease to be repaid in the school budget over the next five years   The school’s cost for the lease payment including interest over the five years will be approximately $190,000.  This will be offset with approximately $200,000 in energy savings so the cost to the school department will be nil. With the Town upfronting the balance of the project with existing cash, the boiler project will also have nil impact on future tax bills. 
It is proposed that the pool heating system cost be funded with existing monies in the Town’s energy improvements account. The school lighting project that we funded with stimulus and local monies came in at a lower cost than anticipated and none of the local money that had been appropriated was needed.   

In addition to Town Council consideration of this recommendation, I recommend that the School Board also agree to the plan especially as it relates to the five year lease purchase.  

